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INDUSTRIAL CO-OPERATION
IN AUSTRALIA

BARN S FIRST INFORMAL EVENT

The winning personality of the

Honorable Crawford Vaughan, ex-

minister of South Australia, who
spoke in Billings Hall, Friday eve-

ning, on the subject of Industrial Leg-

islation in Australia, combined with

his genial presentation of the subject,

more than held the interest of his

audience. He first pointed out the

many likenesses* between the United

States and Australia, and then

showed how bis country had attempt-

ed to cope with the problem of co-op-

eration in modern industry.

Australia has attempted to work
out this principle by means of wage
boards and compulsory arbitration.

The wages board consists of six mem-
bers representing the interests of

capital, six representing labor, and a

chairman appointed by the board to

lead the discussion. In this way a

contact between the two forces of in-

dustry is provided, and, as Mr.

Vaughan so well put it, "the darkness

of cross-purposes is illumined with a

light similar to that produced when
the negative and the positive wires of

electricity are brought together. " This

system is not a new experiment, but

is as old as Australia itself and has

been successful there for thirty years.

The compulsory arbitration laws do

not prevent strikes, but force the con-

flicting parties to abide by the award
of the arbitration board if both agree

to arbitration. The advantage of this

system is that the public is given a

clear presentation of both sides of the

dispute. "There is nothing more pow-
erful today," said Mr. Vaughan, "than

public opinion, but it must be in-

formed public opinion.'' Such opinion

will be far more effective in perceiving

the cause and producing the remedy
for such disputes than any decision

arrived at by force. Out of these

compulsory arbitration laws came the

Whitley Councils in England which
have taken such a prominent part in

the settling of labor disputes, but

these were not invested with the same
forces of law as were the Australian

arbitration boards. Although the lat-

ter have not abolished strikes, they
have minimized the bitterness, the in-

tensity and the duration of those

which do occur. Mr. Vaughan also

emphasized the value of the move-
ment among employers to share prof-

its with their employees, for in that

way, he said, "we are using in every

day life the great forces which are a

part of our democratic heritage."

Australia has also made many rad-

ical advances in the direction of hous-

ing and building problems, and in pro-

vision by the state for old age and

permanent disabilities.

(Continued on page 2, col. 4)

The Barn is presenting, instead of

a Pliscoda, two real plays, with casts,

copyrights and coaches, for its in-

formal entertainment. "Carrots,"

written by Jules Renaud, translated

by Alfred Sutro, is a charming play

centering around a boy as appealing

in his own way as "Penrod" is in his.

He is a very much misunderstood per-

son, with a mind whose psychological

processes are worth studying.

"Miss Civilization," by Richard

Harding Davis, is a most amusing
comedy. The heroine is eminently sat-

isfactory, for she outwits three men
who pride themselves upon their clev-

erness, incidentally reserving a room
for them at the nearest jail.

The plays are to be given at the

Barn, 7.30 P M., November 20. 1924

will make its opening dramatic bow
that night. The first appearance of

the freshmen before the foot-lights

promises to be a successful one.

"Carrots" is to be given on Thurs-

day night, November 18, to the alum-

nae.

VARSITY TEAMS

Archery
Mary Dudley, '21

Editha Gardner, '21

Ellen Shultz, '23

Esther Stevens, '21

Theodate Wilson., '23

Martha Hanna, '22

Basketball

Forwards—D. Armstrong, '22

—E. Norton, '22

Center—E. Comegys, '21

Side Center—D. Weil, '21

fiuards—C. Miller, '21

' —J. Victorious, '21

Tennis

Louise Dixon, '24

Gertrude Miller, '22

Maude Ludington, '21

Janet Travell, '22

Virginia Travell,, '21

Riding

Deborah Chaffee, '21

Caroline Chaffee, '21

Elizabeth Wilcox, '22

Josephine Wallace. '23

Baseball

Edna Willis, '23

Rebecca Fitch, '23

Elizabeth Crawford, '21

Helen Comegys, '22

Marjorie Metheny, '23

Susan Graffam, '22

Pauline Coburn, '22

Elizabeth Zimmerman, '23

Sylvia Leary, '22

Golf

Helen Woodruff, '22

Eleanor Sanford, '21

Elizabeth Fry, '22

Janet Ward, '22

Individual Cup—iHelen Woodfuff

(Continued on page 2, col. 4)

HARDING LEADS AT
WELLESLEY

PRESIDENT PROCLAIMS
PILGRIM'S DAY

College Polls Represents Country-

Wide Sentiment

On Tuesday, November 2, the "El'*

Table was the scene of voting other

than the usual electing of college of-

ficers, when the straw vote was cast

for the presidential election. Coming
as they do from all parts of the coun-

try, the students duplicated the choice

of the nation at large to a marked
degree in casting their votes. Mr.
Harding's admirers, who had made
themselves evident at the political

demonstrations of the preceding week,

numbered enough to defeat completely

the other parties.

The voting results were as follows:

Republican 669

Democrat 152

Socialist 17

Farmer-Labor 11

Prohibition 2

Pro-League Independent 1

Among those who registered previ-

ous to voting were twenty Indepen-

dents and, more interesting still, one

anarchist.

THE SERVICE FUND

The amount thus far pledged for the

Service Fund is $14,958.74, over a

thousand dollars less than last year.

Over 300 names are still not repre-

sented by pledges, however, and while

many of these are non-residents, who
may not find it possible to contribute

to the Fund, there are enough besides,

it is hoped, to make the total represent

only the student part of the pledges;

the faculty pledges have all been

grouped together.

Beebe $709.95

Birches 231.20

Cazenove 723.30

Claflin 714.05

Clinton 129.10

Crofton 193.04

Eliot 417.90

Fiske 193.10

Freeman 410.45

Harris 104.00

Homestead 81.75

Joslin 219.75

Leighton 153.85

Little 170.00

Lovewell 100.00

Noanett 586.80

Norumbega 559.45

Pomeroy 767.45

Shafer 731.05

Stone 833.45

Tower Court 1428.70

Townsend 165.45

Washington 295.10

Webb 207.10

Wilder 489.20

Wood 328.40

. 11 Abbott 164.00

(Continued on page 3, col. 1)

President Wilson has issued a proc-

lamation in which he requests the ob-

servance by schools, colleges, and uni-

versities of the three-hundredth anni-

versary of the landing of the Pilgrims.

At the same time he named three

members of the United States Pilgrim

Tercentenary Commission. Six mem-
bers had already been appointed by
Congress.

Quotation from the text of the proc-

lamation follows:

"My Fellow Countrymen: Decem-

ber 21, next, will mark the tercenten-

ary of the landing of the Pilgrims at

Plymouth, in 1620. The day will be

becomingly celebrated at Plymouth

under the auspices of the Plymouth

Pilgrim Tercentenary Commission and

at other localities in Massachusetts.

While this is proper and praiseworthy,

is seems to me that the influence

which the ideals and principles of the

Pilgrims with respect to civic liberty

and human rights have had upon the

formation and growth of our institu-

tions and upon our developments and

progress as a nation, merits more than

a local expression of our obligation,

and makes fitting a nation-wide obser-

vance of the day.

"I therefor suggest and request that

the 21st of December next we observe

throughout the Union with special

patriotic services, in order that great

events in American history that have

resulted from the landing of these

hearty and courageous navigators and

colonists may be accentuated to the

present generation of American citi-

zens. Especially do I recommend that

the day be fittingly observed in the

universities, colleges, and schools of

our country, to the end that salutary

and patriotic lessons may be drawn:

from the fortitude and perseverance

and the ideals of this little band of

church men and women who estab-

lished on this continent the first-self-

determined government based on the

great principle of just law and its;

equal application to all, and thus

planted the seeds from which has

sprung the mighty nation."

NEWS BUSINESS STAFF

COMPETITION

for one sophomore and one junior

member.
Competition to begin Friday, No-

vember 12.. If you are at all inter-

ested or think you might be, find out

more about the opportunity.

See Dorothy Bright in the News of-

fice any day between 11.30 and 12,

or Friday evening between 7 and 8
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MID-WEEK MEETINGS: A REPLY

The editors of the News were great-

ly interested by the vigor of the an-

swers to the editorial suggesting the

abandonment of regular Christian As-

sociation meetings. Against our wish-

es, however, we are still convinced that

the Wednesday evening talks are not

supported by the college. Our posi-

tion on the problem, therefore, re-

mains the same.

As the authors of the Free Press

comprehended, the real question raiser

was whether or not C. A. should limit

itself to social work. The writers

urged that the mid-week meetings

furnished the inspiration that made
the active work of the association as

valuable as it is. The Newis questions

the force of the argument. It cannot

be claimed that meetings as scantily

attended as these give strong impetus

to C. A's social activities. It is prob-

able that most students find their "fine

glow of feeling" in the actual per-

formance of their service.

Webster's definition of doctrine in-

cludes the phrase "principle of faith."

The pledge of the Association is* a

declaration of such a principle, and

one., moreover, not strictly acceptable

to a certain number of the students.

There should be in college, parallel to

the all-college government association,

an all-college organization for service.

One of the duties of such an organiza-

tion should be the procuring, when
possible, of good speakers on social or

religious matters. The News had no

intention of questioning the value of'

talks by such men as Mr. Calkins. We
merely urge that the organization no

longer hold meetings systematically

every week, when those meetings are

not supported. And we suggest that,

in narrowing its interest, C. A. uni-

versalize its appeal.

"THE OPEN DOOR'

A most unusual and interesting

pageant will be presented at Sympho-
ny Hall on Tuesday evening. Novem-
ber 16, called "The Open Door."

given by alumnae and friends of At-

lanta University, in commemoration

of its founding fifty years ago. The
poem for the pageant has been written

by Mrs. Edward T. Ware, wife of

President Ware, and the training of

.

those taking part has been under Miss

Gertrude Ware, his sister. Singing

of old-time spirituals by a chorus of

one hundred voices will be a feature

of the performance. Boston is the

first city in which it will be shown.

Miss Clara Emerson, '91, for a

number of years a member of the

staff of Atlanta, writes: "It is really

very impressive and beautiful. I am
not afraid that anybody who goes will

fail to be deeply interested. I think

no white person can go to it without

a new revelation of the aspirations of

the Negro."

Atlanta University has been for a

good while one of the institutions to

which the Missionary Committee of

the Christan Association has sent an
annual gift,—not so large as we wish

it were, but a sign of interest, at least,

in one of the most valuable institu-

tions for the education of the negro.

Tickets, at prices from fifty cents

to $2.50, may be procured by letter,

with accompanying check, from A. C.

Walworth, Jr., Treas., Women's Ser-

vice Club, 464 Massachusetts Avenue.

AN INTERCOLLEGIATE TEA-
PARTY

On Friday, November 19th, at 3

o'clock, girls from all the Women's
Colleges near Boston, have been in-

vited to meet the Henry Jewett Play-

ers at the Copley Theatre ballroom.

At least twenty-five girls are wanted
from each college. The tickets for

this party are to be $1.00 in view of

the fact that its main aim is, not to

foster intercollegiate spirit but to

raise money for the new Copley

Theatre since the old one is to be torn

down.

The first part of the afternoon is

to be given over to bridge. Partners

from different colleges will play and
the total scores of the colleges will be

collected. The five highest individual

scores will receive prizes. After the

bi-idge game, tea will be served and

the Jewett Players will meet their

guests.

Mrs. Gulick and Mrs. Norton, of

Boston, both Wellesley graduates, will

act as the Wellesley patronesses.

Anyone wishing to go will please

see Elizabeth Rand, 319 Cazenove.

The date for the sale of tickets will

he indexed.

OUR WORK IN PEKING

THE FORCE OF THE CREATIVE
INSTINCT

Dr. Harry P. Ward, Professor of

Christian Ethics at the Union Theo-

logical Seminary, spoke Sunday eve-

ning, November 7, in the Memorial

Chapel, on "Christian Motives in In-

dustry." Some machinery of produc-

tion, he said, is obviously necessary.

That now in use, however, is wrong.

It is animated by false motives. No
work done under pressure of fear can

be very valuable. The hope of gain

is powerful, but not therefore to be

be justified. The possessive instinct,

to which it appeals leads to division

among peoples. Solidarity is essen-

tial.

Some economic experts have ap-

pealed to the creative instinct. The
workers were shown what part their

work had in the constructive whole.

Without hope of bonus o.r higher

wages they put out the best goods on

the market.

Out of the creative instinct grows'

service. This Christian law of service

must be organized as the vital work-

ing force of every organizations. It

is, in due time, to become the animat-

ing- motive of industrial life.

EXCHANGES
The oldest university in South

America is located at Bogata, Colum-

bia. It was founded in 1572.

The Treasurer of Yale University

reports that $4,000,000 has been

pledged towards an endowment fund

on the condition that an equally large

amount be secured from different

sources.

Columbia University reports that,

although the registration figures are

incomplete, the records indicate that,

the number of students will exceed

31,000 which means a gain of 35%
from last year. If these figures are

realized, the university will be the

largest educational institution in the

world.

China has 20,000 students in the

universities of Japan, 2.000 in the col-

leges and universities of the United

States, and nearly a thousand in the

'diversities of France.

INDUSTRIAL CO-OPERATION
IN AUSTRALIA

(Continued from page 1, col. 1)

Mr Vaughan concluded by saying

that tho his country was attempting to

solve modern economic problems in

these ways, it still looked to the

United States to blaze the trail in in-

dustrial reforms as it had so success-

fully done in the field of democracy

in government.

Katherine Williams, the secretary

that Wellesley College, through the

Christian Association and the Service

Fund, supports at the Peking Y. W.
C. A., is visiting this country for a

short time on furlough, and we hope

may come to tell us in person of her

work. One of the last reports re-

ceived from her tells of the Better

Baby week which the Peking Y. W. C.

A. was active in. (Both Y. M. C. A.

and Y. W. C. A. in Peking are devot-

ing special efforts to instruction in

hygiene, personal and community.)

"If the results of the Better Baby
Contest could be measured in sound

waves," she writes, "we should have

made a lasting impression on the

community. But in actual figures, the

child that screamed the loudest, made
one of the lowest scores, while the

adorable ten months old prize baby

had as much fun as if his chief amuse-

ment during his short life time had

been doctors' examinations. Whether
it was modesty or a suggestion of

bedtime procedure, the undressing-

room was a signal for howls and wails

that never stopped till the end of the

examination. When twenty-six chil-

dren from six months to seven years

old had gone the rounds, it was six

o'clock, and hard to tell which were

more relieved, children or adults. On
the day when announcements were

made, mothers, fathers, and children

turned cut in good numbers, for there

were to be games for the children, a

lecture for parents on "The Joys and

Respon.sibilites of the Home," and

last, the presentation of prizes and

certificates. Is it at all significant that

the three prize-winners were boys,

and that of the eleven who attained

950 out of a possible 1000 points, only

three were girls? Was it just ac-

cident, or do the boys ready get bet-

ter attention v"

E. W. M.

VARSITY TEAMS

(Continued from page 1, col. 2)

Hockey

Mary Shirley

Helen Forbush, '22

Marion Bristol, '22

Eleanor Edwards, '21

Ida Webber, '23

Hildegarde Jacob, '23

Marion Lockhart, '21

Regina Stolz

Marion Haines, '22

Helen Logan, '22

Elizabeth Parsons, '22

Track

Ruth Hampson, '21

Edna Marshall, '21

Pearl Murray, 21

Gwendolyn Wells, '21

Marie Poland, '21

Tacy Perry., '22

Aimee L. Bettmann, '22

Catharine McCuIloch, '23

Mary Chandler, '24

Annis Hall, '24
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Blouses, Gowns,

Suits, Coats, Skirts,

Sweater Coats, Silk

Petticoats and Furs.

Meyer Jonasson & Co.
ISOSTOJV

Tr-emont and Boylston Sts

THE SERVIE FUND
(Continued from page 1, col. 3)

14 Abbott 103.30

15 Belair 128.00

7 Leighton 171.50

H Waban 51.50

7 Waban 138.00

599 Washington 124.00

603 Washington 76.00

628 Washington 278.50

26 Weston Road 50.20

Smaller Houses 84.00

Faculty 2746..15

Total $14,958.74

Some houses did much better than

last year, some less well, some re-

mained about the same. Those show-

ing considerable increase are: Claflin,

Fiske, Homestead, Joslin, Norumbega,

Pomeroy, Stone, Townsend, Washing-

ton, Webb and Wilder. Decrease is

shown by Beebe, Cazenove, Clinton,

Eliot, Freeman, Harris, Leighton,

Lovewell, Noanett, Shafer, and espe-

cially Tower Court which is over $400

short of last year. In these houses

pledges are probably not yet all in.

Birches, Croftcn and Wood are about

the same. Almost all the freshman

houses show increase. A good many

Faculty pledges are not yet received,

so that the total is much smaller than

last year.

Of the pledges thus far received,

nearly 500 are for $5 or less, which

seems a larger proportion than last

year showed. There are 88 for $25 or

more, 10 of these are $100 or over.

Though far fewer pledges were paid

in full at once than last year, what

seems still an undue number of such

payments were made. Comparatively

few persons have their income for the

year so arranged that they can dis-

pense a lump sum for benevolence at

this time which bears a fair proportion

to their whole income and expendi-

tures. There are, however, more indivi-

dual reckonings of amount to be

pledged than in previous years, though

a few houses or groups show a sus-

picious similarity in the pledge

amounts.

About $8300 of the amount pledged

must go to meet what are practically

obligations of the college for educa-

tional, religious and relief work. The
amount left, if ail pledges are paid in

full, is therefore small for meeting the

many appeals which are coming. The
News will publish next week a further

account of the appeals that must be

answered.

E. W. M.

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN
CHOICE OF JUNE PLAY?

The Dramatic Committee invites the

Faculty and Students interested in

dramatics to a discussion of the best

plays to begin the new cycle. Shall

it be Greek, Shakespeare, or modern?

If you have ideas to express, or if you

are interested in hearing the discus-

sion, come to Matheson House, at 7.30

P. M., Monday, November 15th.

COLLEGE NOTES

WILLIAM COLLIER IN HIS
LATEST FARCE.

"THE HOTTENTOT"

There is no doubt of the success of

William Collier in the new farce, "The
Hottentot," at the Hollis Street

Theatre, Boston. Since last Monday,

when the play was presented for the

first time hereabouts, full houses have

been attracted by the cleverness uf

Mr. Collier and by the pronounced fun

that runs throughout the perform-

ance.

Laughter runs through every scene

and the dry humor of the star is pro-

vocative of the greatest enjoyment. It

is declared that "The Hottentot,"

written by Victor Mapes and Mr. Col-

lier, is by far the most entertaining

and amusing play that Mr. Collier has

produced in many seasons. The entire

Boston press was unanimous in pro-

claiming Mr. Collier at his best in the

role of a gentleman jockey in the play,

a character that affords him those op-

portunities for convulsing his audi-

ences with laughter, of which Mi-.

Collier is a past master.

For the ladies there is the added in-

terest of seeing three stage beauties

in the latest fashions, for they repre-

sent women of fashion and make sev-

eral changes from street to evening

gowns.

As Mr. Collier can remain only a

limited time at the Hollis., since he and

his company are under contract to.

open at the Grand Opera House in,

Chicago for a long run shortly, those"

who contemplate attending one of the

performances before he leaves had

better avail themselves of an early

opportunity to do so, for seats are now
selling well in advance and capacity

audiences are $he rule for the evening'

performances. '-

Mr. Collier' is being presented by

Sam H. Barris^'lwho is this year pro-

ducing plays independently of his

former partner George M. Cohan. Mrj

Harris has provided Mr. Collier with

a splendid company.

Adv.

~M\B* <$XBimtutr (fftt

SMART WEARING APPAREL FOR COLLEGE GIRLS

On u

NOVEMBER
15-16

The hockey teams had a Pit-party,

Thursday, November 4th.

On Thursday afternoon, November
4, a group of students met at Phi Sig-

ma to organize an International Club.

A Hallowe'en party was given by
the Stone Hall Seniors for the rest of

the house and for Homestead girls,

on Friday evening, November 5th.

Hortense Barcalo, '19, and Ridley

Berryman, '20, both vill.-seniors of

Noanett, have been back in Wellesley

for the past week.

The freshman crew and substitutes

had a very festive party, Thursday.

November 4th, at the Waban Hotel.

Helen Sherman, '21, Head of Crew
was their guest of honor.

The senior basket ball team enter-

tained the sophomore team and subs

at the Pit, Wednesday, November 3rd.

On the same evening, the freshman

team were given a party by the junior

team.

After crew competition, Thursday,

the senior crew had a party at Agora.

They celebrated the end of training by

making candy. Mr. and Mrs. Brain-

ard, who were guests, presented the

crew with American Beauty roses.

We shall hold a

FASHION EXHIBIT
At

WELLESLEY INN
Showing Frocks, Blouses,

Goats, Suits, Skirts, Furs

Hats, Underwear,
Neckwear, Dress

Accessories

"Many Christmas Gift Suggestions"

Answer the Red Cross Roll-Call

Jf. $. ©'Connor Co.

157Tremont Street Boston
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franklin Simon a Co.
Fifth Avenue, 37 th and 38 th Sts., New York

REGISTERED

EXCLUSIVE WITH FRANKLIN SIMON & CO.

For the MISS 14 to 20 years

And SMALL WOMEN

The Success of the Hot Springs Season

Slim girlishness, with the grace of a pleated skirt to bal-

ance the boyish Bramley neckline with its white linen

Pinafore collar and cuffs—Just the frock the smartest

girls are wearing for college, sports or all service occa-

sions: Of Wool Jersey in henna, gray, browm> navy or Bel-

gian blue, green or white.

45.00
THE NEWEST FASHION AT $12.00

LESS THAN THE OLD FASHIONS

MISSES' GOWN SHOP—Second Floor

SOFT TAM (illustrated) Copy of a Reville, London model

—of bright colored chenille and silver thread

crochet. 18.00

FRENCH MILLINERY SHOP—Fourth Floor

IMPORTED ENGLISH WOOL HOSE, (illustrated) in

brown heather or Lovatt mixtures,

with contrasting vertical stripes. 3.25 to 4.50

FEMININE HOSIERY SHOP—Street Floor

SCARF of PURE WORSTED YARN, (illustrated) with

double warp angora finish, 24 in. wide, 72 in long. Tan
with brown; black with white; navy or brown with tan;

heather mixtures with tan or corn. 12.50

FEMININE NECKWEAR SHOP—Street Floor

BROGUE OXFORDS (illustrated) of mahogany brown
or black Russia calf. A saving of $2.00 on this season's

prices. 10.50

FEMININE FOOTWEAR SHOP—Third Floor

Prompt Delivery Free, Anywhere in the United States
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Wellesley

Shoe Store
A. TODISCO, Prop.

FINE SHOE REPAIRING

We make shoes to order

No foot too hard for us to fit.

All work done quickly, and

at a reasonable price.

The quality remains long af-

ter the price is forgotten.

We keep all kinds of shoe

findings and full line of rub-

ber footwear.

561 WASHINGTON ST

WELLESLEY, MASS.

Look for the Blue Sign

WELLESLEV TEA ROOM and FOOD SHOP

ALICE G. COOMBS, '93

GRACE I. COOMBS, '94

Wellesley Square, Over Post Off. Tel.

CHARACTER ANALYSIS
from Handwriting

Send 10 line sample in ink

Price 50 cents Do not send stamps

R. M. BROWN
34 Pleasant Street Ludlow, Vermont

Correct Riding Girdles

and Dress Corsets

carefully fitted by an

expert at

Madame Whitney's

Rooms 23 and 25

Up One Flight The Waban
Also Lovely Camisoles

and Chemises, SilkVests

Bloomers and Hosiery

all Moderately Priced.

TAXI SERVICE

Baggage Transfer

THE-PARLIAMENT*OF* FOOLS

A SUGGESTION

A.t Wellesley, we find teams for ex-

ercising all our powers except one,

which claims most of our best talent.

Why should we have a team for serv-

ing a ball and none for serving a rare-

bit? Why should beveling a blade be

given preference to wielding one? In

other words, why not an eating team ?

There is plenty of natural talent

among us. Everywhere, in tearooms

and refectories, we find gifted ones de-

veloping their art and keeping in prac-

tice. Why shouldn't enthusiasm be

utilized ?

The following items are suggested

for the proposed team.

General directions: Although, of

course, speed is more important than

form in this sport, form would aid

team-work. In the case" of soup, her

orders shall be "Dip and away, dip and

away." In other cases "cut and stuff,"

or another such appropriate command
may be substituted.

The following training rules should

be observed during the twenve months

preceding the annual competition. In-

fringency of these rules debars one

from a II. It is required that all mem-
bers of the team:

A. Sit down at the table at 6.15

P. M. and do not arise before 8.30 P
M

B. Take a fudgecake every after-

noon. In special cases permission may
be obtained from the Head of the

Sport (or the mouth, as it may be

called) for the substitution of

Schrafft's ice cream cake.

. Eat nothing between meals ex-

cept candy,, fruits, cake, sundaes, and
doughnuts. Do not eat nuts, since the

Department specially disapproves of

cannibalism.

D. Refrain absolutely from drink-

ing coffee, tea, cocoa, milk, or water,

especially water. It is a waste of

good space. Two moderate sized

boxes of Maillard's may be substituted

for dessert.

E. Eat six irregular meals a day
(two at morning, noon and night)

F. Eat alone for one consecutive

half hour between 1 P. M. and 6.15,

preferably following a call-out.

G. File training reports in the

sport soup plate.

Awarding of pies

I. IPs shall be served at the close

of the final course upon the recom-
mendations by the Instructor, the

Head and the Cook. Judgment shall

be based upon:

A. Health and capacity, requiring

at least a B plus for capacity and an
M. D. for health.

Note: This refers to habitual ca-

pacity as well as the last official rec-

ord.

B. Discipline (including speed, ef-

fort, and zeal).

C. Academic standing (no other

standing required. In fact, the less

standing the better).

D. Pounds gained will carry

weight.

I hope this will rally all the enthu-

siasm of the sport around the Banner
of the Spoon.

An Ardent Lover of the II.

A. S. '24

The News has succeeded, at great

expense in compiling the following

statistics. Its corps of seventy-five

(75) trained mathematicians has been

kept busy both night and day., so that

this valuable work might be given to

the world.

a). 325

y

2 pairs of" gym shoes

wereexeavated from the dust piles in

corner closets last week.

b). 824 girls attended the Prince-

ton-Harvard game. Eight of these

were sorry Harvard did not win.

c). 39 pounds of Allen's foot-ease

were bought in preparation for Soph-

omore Prom.

d). In one week, 3679 hairpins

were found in or near Wellesley.

e-). 67 Shoe soles were worn out

on Central Street, last week, between

the Quad, and the vill.

, f). In one day, 370 pounds of

fudge cake were consumed at the tea-

room. On the same day 37 girls were

not at dinner at their dormitories.

g). Three yards of picture wire

and 9,864 thumb tacks have been "pur-

chased at Davis's this year.

BUY IT
IN

WELLESLEY

The Xmas Gift Most Sure to Please
Your Photograph

Only Six Weeks before Vacation

!

Make an appointment now.
Why not have a large picture made and framed for

Mother and Dad.

SUE RICE STUDIO
10 Grove Street Welleslfy

Perkins Garage
SUMNER FROST, Proprietor

69 Central St., Wellesley, Mass.

Telephone

Wellesley 409

CARS STORED. Let us store

your car for you in our new
modern Garage. Cars washed
and polished.

Wellesley Inn ^=^=
has

STEAKS, FRIED CHICKEN
and WAFFLES

for those who enjoy good food

and pleasant surroundings.

Telephone 180. Reserve the

Chimney Corner for your Din-

ner Party.

ECONOMY

v
Let B. L. KARTT, the Local Tailor, do your

TAILORING, CLEANING, PRESSING
Workmanship and Satisfaction Always

Guaranteed

PRICES MODERATE
B. L. KARTT

Tailor and Furrier

Wellesley Sq., Opp. Post Oft. Tel. Wei. 217-R

OLD NATICK INN
South Natick, Mass.

One mile from Wellesley College.

Good food in tea room and dining

room.

Suites with bath.

Telephone Natick 8610

MISS HARRIS, Manager.
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Slumnae ffiepartment
Alumnae and former students are urged to co-operate in making this department inter-

esting, by sending all notices promptly to Alumnae Office, Wellesley (College) Mass.

ENGAGED

'15 Anna C. Aungst to Carl P. Bir-

mingham of Melrose, Mass.

'16^-Katharine Chalmers to Albert

Buekner Coe, Western Maryland Col-

lege, '09,. Yale School of Divinity, '22.

MARRIED

'20 Barrett-Frink. On October 30,

at East Woodstock, Conn., Estella G.

Frink to Ethol Barrett. At home,

Quinebog, Conn.

BORN
'12 On September 9, a son, Robert

Alfred, to Evelyn (Keller) Sturgis.

'18 In October, in New York City,

a son, Edward Russell, 3rd. to Kadah

(Booth) Rice.

ex '19 On October 22, in Philadel-

phia, Pa., a son, James, Jr., to Hilda

(Lomax) Mills.

CHANGES OF ADDRESS
'99 Mrs. Faun Freeborn (Louise E.

Baldwin) to 318 W. Fairview St.,, Tul-

sa, Oklahoma.
~

'99 Mrs. F. W. Kingsley (Mary Mil-

ler) to 620 10th Ave., S., St. Peters-

burg, Florida, for the winter.

'04 Zora P Wilkins to 114 Davis

Ave., Brookline, Mass.

'20 Jean E. Russell to Vassar Col-

lege, Poughkeepsie, N. Y. (School

year).

Elizabeth Blaney is acting secretary

of the class of 1912, in the absence of

Dorothy (Applegate) Ford in France.

All notes for the Quarterly and inquir-

ies for the Semi-Centennial Fund

should be sent to her, 201 Devonshire

St., Boston, Mass.

DIED

'93 & '03 On October 31, in Palmer.

Mass., Dr John R Ham, father of

Emily H Ham, and Julia (Ham) Fos-

ter.

'18 On October 28, in Los Angeles,

Calif., Hosmer Ayer Johnson, Jr., in-

fant son of Adelaide (Stickney) John-

son.

STEREOPTICAN LECTURE
BY MR. LEWIS

Saturday Evening, November 13,

Mr. James Lewis will give a lecture

on conditions existing in Mission

Countries. Mr. Lewis, speaking under

the auspices of the Student Volunteer

Band, will illustrate by the use of

stereoptican slides., the industrial, edu-

cational, and medical situation in the

far east.

IN MEMORIAM
The class of 1917 of Wellesley Col-

lege deeply feels the loss of their class

mate, Lois (Bangs) Walters. Her

sudden death on July second was a

shock to all. We hold in loving mem-

ory her enthusiasm and splendid loy-

alty to her class and college. Her sin-

cere friendship and her cheerful man-

ner endeared her to all who knew ht>

and worked with her. To her many

friends and her family, the class of

1917 sends loving sympathy.

Dorothy Spellissy, President of 1917

Josephine P. Keene, Secre'y of 1917

CORRECTION
In the October 27 issue of the News

occured the misstatement that the

Natick Board of Health had closed the

"dog-cart." We are glad to be able

to correct this rumor, which was pre-

valent in college.

The fact, however, that the famous
eating place is still open does not

greatly affect Wellesley; for on Oc-

tober 28, an official notice was posted

stating "By order of the College

Board of Health, notice is hereby

given that on account of the sanitary

condition, no member of the College

should patronize the "dog-cart" at

Natick or other similar eating places."

HATS

For the holiday sea-

son, we recommend
our hosiery, blouses

and veilings, these

making handsome as

well as useful gifts,

and therefore most ac-

ceptable ones.

Boston

65-69 Summer Street
Furs and Coats at Low Cost

THE

WELLESLEY NATIONAL BANK
WELLESLEY, MASS.

The faculty and students of Wellesley College are

invited to avail themselves of the privileges and services

offered by this Bank, and the officers and employees are

ever ready to render any assistance possible in connection

with banking matters.

C. N. TAYLOR, President BENJ. H. SANBORN, V.-Presidem

LOUIS HARVEY, Cashier

Savings Department Safe Deposit Boxes

FRANK BROTHERS
Fifth Avenue Boot Shop
Near Forty-Eighth Street, New York

Boots, Slippers, Hosiery for Men,

Women and Children

BOSTON Tremont and Boylston Sts.

Little Building
CHICAGO

Michigan Blvd. Bldg.

corner Washington St.

ST. LOUIS
Arcade Building

NKW HAVEN
Hotel Taft

PITTSBUKGH
Jenkins Arcade

CLEVELAND
Athletic Club Building

WASHINGTON
Woodward Building

opp. Shoreham Hotel

SAN FKANCISCO
Whitney Building

133 Geary Street

GUSTAVE LOREY
Photographer

"Portraits of Merit"

Photographer to the 1921 Legenda, also 1920.

The same special prices are offered to any member of

the College.

Sittings by appointment at Agora.
Albany, N. Y. Studio, 176 State St.

Also at Saratoga Springs, N. Y.

NOTICE
SILK STOCKINGS

full fashioned
An oil painting of some familiar

scene about the college grounds would

be a lasting souvenir of pleasant mem-

ories of your college term.

Can be purchased from the artist

R. F. Turnbull

at the office of Henry Wood's Sons Co.

Paint Factory

near the College, Wellesley, Mass.

Tel. Wellesley 34.

Adv.

lisle top

first quality

one dollar and
seventy-five cents

The Yarn Shop
12 Brook Street

First street to the right beyond

the square. Wellesley, Mass.

SUBSCRIBE TO THE NEWS


